
Peartree Spring Primary School Newsletter — 14/07/2023 
NOTICES 

 

End of  Term  -  A reminder that children finish school on Friday 21st July 2023 at 1.30pm. There will be 

NO After School Club on this day.   KS1/KS2 children return to school on Monday 4th September 2023.  Breakfast club is 

available from 7.30am  -  please book via Schoolgateway. 

 

Primary School of the Year  -  To celebrate our recent achievement, children/staff will be having 

a celebratory picnic at school on the afternoon of Wednesday 19th July 2023.  School will be 

providing the snacks/drinks for the children/staff. 

 

School Reports  -  School reports will be emailed to parents the week commencing 17th July 2023.   If you wish 

to request a hard copy of your child’s report, please do so in September 2023.  Year 6 will receive a paper 

version of their school report. 

 

Outstanding Payments  -  Please can we ask all parents to ensure overdue payments for school meals, breakfast club, after 

school club and school trips are paid by Thursday 20th July 2023 at the latest.  Thank you. 

 

School Uniform  -  Please can we ask parents to place uniform orders as soon as possible via Schoolgateway.  If you have 

ordered or wish to purchase uniform,  this will be available from the Community Room between 9.00am and 3.00pm on 

Thursday 31st August and Friday 1st September 2023  -  only the pedestrian gate by the zebra crossing will be open. 

 

Pupil medication - If your child/ren has an inhaler/creams in school, parents will be given these on Friday 

21st July 2023 when the children finish. Other medicines WILL NEED TO BE COLLECTED from the 

school office. Please ensure in-date medication is returned to the school office on Monday 4th September 

2023-  you will also be required to complete a new medical form. Thank you.  

 

Free School Meals  -  Year 2 to Year 3  -  If your child is moving from Year 2 into Year 3 in September and 

you believe that your child is entitled to free school meals, you will need to re-apply as entitlement is not 

automatically renewed. Please apply online now at www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals to ensure that 

your child’s free school meal entitlement is in place for September 2023. 

 

Staff News  -  We are pleased to say that we have appointed a new Site Manager, Mr Keys who will be joining our support 

staff team from Monday 17th July 2023.  We have also recently welcomed Mrs Savage to our support assistant team.  

 

Year 3 Workshop  -  The children and staff had a wonderful time taking part in the Stone-Age workshop on 

Wednesday this week.  The gentleman who led this event complimented our children on their excellent 

behaviour/manners.  

School Meals 

KS2 children  -  A reminder that school meals are £3.00 per day,  or 

£15.00 per week, unless your child is in receipt of Free School 

Meals.  Ordering your child’s lunches and payments are to be made 

via SchoolGrid.  Please note  -  children’s meals MUST be paid for 

in advance, unless you have set up a direct debit with SchoolGrid.   

SchoolGrid – If your child is absent from school due to illness, it is 

the parent’s responsibility to cancel their own child’s lunch by 

8.50am on the day, otherwise you may incur a charge for the meal. 

Special Dietary Requirements – Please be advised that if your child 

has any special dietary requirements, you will need to apply for a 

special menu for your child directly through Hertfordshire Catering 

Limited (HCL).  To apply, simply go to https://

specialmenu.hcl.co.uk  

REMINDER - Due to some of our children having severe nut 

allergies, please do not put items in your child’s packed lunch box 

that contains nuts, this includes Nutella. 

Free School Meals  -  If you think that your child/ren could be 

entitled to Free School Meals please apply directly through the HCC 

Website  -   www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals 

PE Noticeboard 
 

Fencing Workshop  -  Well done to the Year 6 

children who took part in our Fencing workshop this 

week. They showed great passion and determination. 

A special mention to Jack and Riley for getting a Bronze medal, 

Akeelah for getting Silver and Jessica J for getting Gold.  

 

Taekwondo Workshop  -  The children in Year 4 

enjoyed taking part in the workshop and learnt a lot of 

new skills. 

https://specialmenu.hcl.co.uk/
https://specialmenu.hcl.co.uk/


Whole School Attendance (%) 

1st Rainbowfish 98.3% 

2nd Hedgehog 97.1% 

3rd Alps 96.7% 

4th Bumblebee 96.6% 

4th Rockies 96.6% 

5th Java 96.3% 

6th Thames 95.9% 

7th Caspian 95.4% 

8th Pyrenees 95.3% 

9th Amazon 94.6% 

10th Desert 94.4% 

11th Nile 94.3% 

12th Jellyfish 93.3% 

12th Rainforest 93.3% 

13th Savannah 93.0% 

14th Coral 92.9% 

15th Ladybird 91.6% 

16th Butterfly 91.4% 

18th Starfish 90.8% 

19th Squirrel 89.2% 

20th Rabbits 83.8% 

Birthdays   

Reception  -  Jaxson W , Eden E, Leinard C      Year 1  -  Demi F, Albie R  

Year 2   -  Maddie H 

Year 3  -  George G, Donkia B, Dominic O, Ella N  Year 4   -  Jacob D  

Year 5  -    Year 6  -  Aiden H 

July 2023 
17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

New class changeover 

morning  

Year 6 Performance @ 

7.00pm via Livestorm  

Primary School of the Year 

Celebratory picnic for  

children  

(during the school day) 

Year 6 Leaver’s Assembly 

@ 9.15am 

 

Year 6 Silent Disco 2-4pm  

End of Term  -  children 

finish at 1.30pm 
  

August/September 2023 
28 Aug 29 Aug 30 Aug 31Aug 1st Sept   

   Uniform Sale/Collections 

from  the Community 

Room  

(9am-3pm) 

Uniform Sale/Collections 

from the Community 

Room  

(9am-3pm) 

  

September 2023 
4th 5th 6th 7th 8th   

Ks1 & KS2 children 

return back to school 

 

New Reception 

Meet & Greet Sessions 

New Reception 

Meet & Greet Sessions 

New Reception children  

in either am or pm 

New Reception children  

in either am or pm 

New Reception in for the 

morning and staying for 

lunch  

  



Reading Stars 

Year R  -  Gabriel A, Amelia L, Jacob  H 

Year 1 - Albert H, Yousef H, Joshua P 

Year 2  -  Olivia R, Stella J, Raylan B,  

Flavius F, Anastasia P 

Year 3  -  Lenny W, Mohammad K, 

Cameron N, Jenson C, Ella P 

Year 4  -  Zachary S, Sophie H, Tyler H,  

Kaitlyn K 

Year 5  -  Jake C, Amir C, Camille W 

Year 6  -  Ethan W, Harry C, Millie M 

Maths Stars 

Year R  -  Daisy R, Lyla I, Ella O, Talia L, 

Jacob  S, Dennis F, Allaeya M 

Year 1 -  Michael W, Nuraz K, Christopher 

P, Genesee O, Stanley Q 

Year 2  -  Antoaneta P, Ellis S, Lloyd T, 

William P, Lilly-Mae W 

Year 3  -  Mila S, Remi-Ley G, Aliyah S,  

Yasmin I 

Year 4  - Harley B, Derrick A, Lydia C 

Year 5  -  Anum A, Kimaya P, Elise E, 

Lacey R 

Year 6  -  Simina P, Summer W, Jayme C 
 

Star Children 

Emelia S, Harrison R, Eddie M 

 Stars of the Week  

Rabbit 

Leah H 

 for her brilliant observational drawing of a 
fruit from the Handas surprise story.  

Squirrel 
Nell J 

for being the most kind and caring  
individual that I have ever had the 

pleasure of teaching. 

Hedgehog 

 Ellsa D for her retelling and sequencing of the 
story Handa’s Surprise. 

Ruzgar B for showing his caring side towards 
insects and nature within the outdoor environment. 

Butterfly 

Freddie B 

 for his kind nature and ability to brighten up 
every room he walks in!  

Bumblebee 

Benjamin H 

for being able to express himself  
effectively this week, and problem  

solving.  

Ladybird 

Rudra P 

for his fantastic knowledge of how to write 
 instructions.  

Jellyfish 

Darius B 

for all his hard work and determination this 
year! 

Rainbowfish 

Ronnie B 

for his lovely description in his poem 
about water.  

Starfish 

Tahiya N 

for working so hard on her reading.  

Desert 

 Connie S for always being a positive  
member of the class and being helpful to every-

one. 
Jack H for his positive attitude and helpful-

ness during computing this week . 

Rainforest 

Jessica S 

for her great programming during 
our Scratch Jr computing lessons.  

Savannah 

Ivy H for her amazing questions and  
observations during our Stone-Age  

workshop.  

Gayindee J for being such a kind, sweet friend 
and a fabulous new addition to our class. 

Amazon 

 Noah S 

for his amazing work in correctly identifying 
which possessive adjective (‘mi’ or ‘mis’) goes 

with each classroom object.  

Nile 

Darcy G 

for her superb Viking world tree. It 
was beautifully illustrated.  

Thames 

George L 

for fantastic focus and energy during our 
Taekwondo lesson. 

Caspian 

Aston T 

 for fantastic effort adding and  
subtracting decimals.  

Coral 

Bella G 

for her resilience when painting her 
design onto her Greek vase.  

Java 

Daisy M for dedicating herself to improving her 
confidence and resilience in all areas of  

her learning.  

Louis G for his enthusiastic learning about how 
to make an Ancient Egyptian mummy. 

Alps 

Macie E for pushing herself to the limit 
when undertaking all the WildChild  

activities.  

Emily M for her sheer determination and 
leadership skills when leading her group 

through the underground tunnel. 

Pyrenees 

Daniel W for being fantastically 

behaved during activity week. 

 

Riley W for producing a delicious 

pizza during activity week 

Rockies 

Shai’Lyn S for his enthusiasm and  
determination to complete every activity at  

WildChild.  
Kyle E for always being super helpful and  

supportive of others.  

   


